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Dear Sir or Madam
Watergate Street and Bridge Street, Chester – Proposed Temporary Extension of Pedestrianisation Hours to 20:00
As restrictions relating to Covid-19 are eased Cheshire West and Chester Council and CH1 BID are working together to support the re-opening of high street businesses.

To enable hospitality businesses to accommodate more customers we have been asked to extend the hours of Alfresco dining which will require the current hours of pedestrianisation to be extended to make this possible.
The proposal is for a temporary extension in hours of pedestrianisation for the remainder of the summer of 2020 on Thursday, Friday, Saturday and Sunday until 20:00. This will mean no motor vehicles, other than emergency vehicles, will be able to access the above roads between 10:30 and 20:00 hours on those days.

On the other days of the week the restrictions will remain as they are now to enable loading/unloading between the hours of 8:00 and 10:30 and 16:30 and 18:00.

If it is agreed that we proceed with the proposal we would like to make these changes as soon as possible to enable businesses to have the benefit of the summer months.

We are keen to understand the views of all affected businesses and residents. Therefore, we would appreciate it if you could consider the proposal and complete and return the attached comment form in the pre-paid envelope by 17th July 2020. 
We will then consider all responses received and a decision will be made as to whether this proposal is taken forward. 
Yours faithfully
Kay Parry
Principal Engineer
Chester Area Highways Office

Email: engch@cheshirewestandchester.gov.uk

